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A L U M N I  N E W S L E T T E R  

I S  P U B L I S H E D   

A N N U A L L Y 

Dear Fellow Alumni, 

     It is hard to believe another year has gone by. Although there are many 

changes occurring within Hurley Medical Center; a new phone system, a 

new electronic medical record system, and a new narcotic dispensing system (requiring access 

by fingerprints). The most visual change is the current expansion of the Emergency Department 

(see related article p.13). Iôm fortunate to have a close up and personal view of this project 

from my office window. The construction began in April and the building is beginning to come 

alive. It is obvious to see that you need a strong and sturdy structure to support what will be 

happening  inside the walls. The ED has been struggling for years to try and accommodate the 

volume of patients in which it serves, and it has taken many years to get to this stage! This pro-

ject originated from a purpose, which led to ideas, and then to goals. Completion is planned for 

January 2012. 

     As I look at the goals of the alumni, I look at how far we have come, and ponder at where 

are in 2010. Most important, we need to try and define where are we going? I donôt think any-

one can dispute the fact that the Hurley School of Nursing program has provided us with the 

training and education that will be with us forever. Unfortunately, the alumni cannot grow or 

sustain without new graduates We have to be realistic, knowing that the last graduate was 15 

years ago. Thus, the reality is, that the alumni association is fading due to lack of new gradu-

ates, attrition of board members, and loss of resources.  Our structure is no longer able to sup-

port the operations within, such as fundraising, banquet planning, scholarship funding and 

communication.  

     The purpose of the alumni is evolving. As time goes by, the vision of the alumni changes. 

We no longer have the resources/structure available to continue.  I think the vision for the life 

of the alumni association is more from the past than the future. Iôm sure many do not realize 

the time that is spent on the newsletter, fundraising, scholarships, and the annual banquet. I do 

know that the alumni members appreciate all of these benefits, however the amount of time and 

energy spent on these far exceeds an individualôs ability to do the things required. The time I 

personally spend on all of these, far exceed what I can continue doing due to needs of personal 

priority. The board is currently working to develop a succession plan. Our goal for this year is 

to make decisions on how existing alumni assets can best be transitioned into a coordinated 

arrangement that will continue to provide area nursing students an opportunity for scholarships. 

Decisions will also be made regarding the continuation of annual banquets and newsletters. 

    I realize you all have many friends, and memories through your training at Hurley School of 

Nursing, so keeping in touch will continue to keep the memories alive. I have initiated steps to  

try and establish a mechanism to keep everyone connected (see web page development pg 14) 

        As time passes, things change. Sometimes when we are not looking for it, or even aware 

of it, sometimes we plan it, and sometimes we are a part of it. I apologize for the discourage-

ment of this message, however, I would not be a Hurley nurse if I just walked away, so it is 

important that we preserve the alumni as we all know it and begin the transition plan so it will 

be handled with thought and careï just as we would want for ourselves. 

                                                      Diane Welker RN, BSN, ANP-BC 

                                                      President, Hurley School of Nursing Alumni 
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FIVE NURSES IN ONE FAMILY ATTEND 2009 BANQUET 

Nancy Jones Johnson, Hurley Class of 1968, shares with the 

alumni that her mother graduated from HSON in 1946.  She was 

a Cadet Nurse of WWII.  She and her father (a navy pilot) went 

on to have 5 children.  All 4 daughters became RNôs with 3 

graduating from Hurley.  Nancyôs mother is retired, but between 

the 5 daughters they have 175 years of nursing experience (so 

far).  This may be a record for the alumni.  They were all very 

happy to be with their mother at the 2009 alumni dinner, 63 

years after her ñtrainingò days at their beloved Hurley.  

 

 

  
Pictured from left to right are: 

Nancy Jones Johnson, RN, 1968- Hurley School of Nursing 

Sally Jones Grantner, RN, 1978, North Central Michigan College 

Betty Robinson Jones, RN, 1946- Hurley School of Nursing 

Kathy Jones Pettit, RN, 1995, Lansing Community College 

Linda Jones Jueckstock RN, 1972 Hurley School of Nursing 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      Hurley Distinguished Alumni Award Winner 2009:  Gloria Sveller 

Gloria (Drewry) Sveller a 1965 graduate of the HSON was presented 

the Distinguished Alumni Award for 2009.   Following her BSN, she 

completed her MA at Eastern Michigan University in Educational 

Leadership.  Her 44 year nursing career has led to being Director of 

Staff Development, contributor to Nursing Care Technician text-

books, an RN nursing instructor, chairperson of various nursing com-

mittees and supervisor of all levels of nursing staff. She continues to 

maintain a CPR instructor certification and educates nurses for a 

CNA program.  Attending C.E. programs helps facilitate one of her 

goals of being a student of life long learning. 

 She has worked in 4 different hospitals and taught in 6 different 

nursing school programs.  Gloriaôs former students, colleagues and 

friends speaking highly of her people skills and dedication to the 

nursing profession. 

  In addition to raising two children; son, Dan and daughter, Michelle, 

Gloria and husband Dan, raised a leader dog for the blind.  The dog 

was sent to be a companion to a woman in Germany.  Fantastic!!! If 

you ask Gloria what it is like to raise a leader dog, she will say ñHave 

you ever tried to take a full sized dog into a public ladyôs room toilet 

stall?ò PICTURE THAT! Gloria is the glue that keeps friends togeth-

er, she keeps in touch with almost everyone she ever met. If any of us 

from the 1965 graduating class wants to know what happened to a 

classmate, we ask Gloria. One of her favorite pass times is garage 

saling where she buys things for everyone on her life list. The 

Svellerôs are currently indulging there two year old granddaughter, 

Katelyn with lots of love. 

Gloria, we are proud of you!  CONGRATULATIONS 

Address Change: 
Please notify us if you move so we 

can update our database and keep you 

on the mailing list.  Call the Depart-

ment of  Nursing Education  at (810) 

262-9410 or e-mail:   

   hurleySONalumni@hurleymc.com 
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      I sat in the reception area of Miss McLennanôs office feeling very small and stressed, wondering if it was 

such a good idea to be there. I bowed my head as I begged God for strength, seeing two white legs inside a 

pair of spotless clinic nursing shoes standing directly in front of me. 

ñ Miss Baba, come with me,ò the owner of the legs said. I followed her into the office. It occurred to me that 

her dress could, at the end of her day, stand on its own strength. 

ñHow may I help you, Miss Baba?ò said Miss McLennan. 

ñI wanted to speak with you about my rejection letter,ò I said. 

After several rounds of ñ weôre committedé.weôve evaluatedé and we concluded.ò 

Miss McLennan finally said, ñYou arenôt, in our opinion, nursing material.ò 

I cleared my throat and asked, ñmay I speak to the admittance committee?ò 

Silence. I am not sure how long I held my breath, but when she said yes, and I finally exhaled, I felt faint.  

 One week later the same receptionist led me through closed doors into a room filled with identically 

dressed nurses, each with their own hat, uniform and amazingly spotless, white clinic nursing shoes.  

 The inquiry began. One person, sitting to my right, Miss Nelson, seemed to ask the most questions. 

She was the only one not smiling. At the end of their interview. They asked, ñMiss Baba, do you have any 

questions for us?ò  

        I did have a question, and in that split second I decided to risk all by asking it. ñRecently, the National 

League for Nursing questioned you regarding the 50 percent of the freshman class who flunk out of nursing 

school each year,ò I said. 

 I stopped for a moment but I had gone too far to quit, so I moved onto my question. 

      ñIf the 50 percent of those who fail were accepted by you as students who were capable of graduating, yet 

did not, then what about those students who you reject?ò I asked. ñIs it possible that some of them might be 

able to make it through nursing school, yet never have the chance to demonstrate that they can?ò  

      Silence. From far away, I heard them dismiss me. Slowly I rose and crept out of the room, out to my car, 

and back to my job at Franklin Market. I jumped as the phone interrupted my gloomy thoughts. 

     ñMiss Baba,ò a curt voice said. ñMiss McLennan would like to speak to you, please hold for a moment.ò  

      I froze. Butterflies stormed my stomach and a familiar tasting bitterness seeped upward to my throat. 

      ñMiss Baba,ò you left so fast we could not tell you our decision,ò  the hollow nasal-toned voice said. ñ We 

will admit you. You will be on probation and, if you pass the first semester, you will remain.ò  

       I covered the phone as I squelched a scream. ñMiss McLennan, you wonôt be sorry,ò I told her. ñI will do 

my best. I will be a success, you will see.ò  

     I hung up, stood and began to dance around the empty store, crying and laughing, saying, ñthank you God!ò  

     Thirty years later, in a hotel room, putting the finishing touches on my talk, I stopped in mid sentence. The 

California Board of Registered Nurses had asked me to speak at their state convention for nursing faculty and 

directors of nursing. The implications of what I was about to do began to take form. 

      I thought about my graduation on June 29, 1964 in Flint, Michigan. What would happen if I could take the 

faculty I was to speak to back with me to that auditorium? What if I could stand in front of myself and say, 

ñRuth Ann, do you know who I am and whoôs behind me?ò What if I could go onto the stage and stand in 

front of Miss McLennan, and ask her the same question?  

I smiled to myself because Iôd come full circleðdesire, flamed passion and focus.  

Is there any reason not to try when one knows they can? 

 

Ruth Ann Obregon, RNC, MBA  (Hurley Grad ó64) 

Education Consultant, San Diego  

Nursingé.An Elusive Passion   By Ruth Ann Obregon, RNC, MBA 

You are right Ruth, you have succeeded! We are proud of you as a Hurley Alumnus!

From the book Caring: ñMaking a Difference One Story at a Timeò Publisher Kaiser Permanente. 

The book can be purchased at Amazon.com 
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40ôs 

Bernice Lonsberry Larve ó47 

Enjoying retirement at presentï 

Very thankful of my training at 

Hurley Hospital, in different de-

partments it was a true joy as an 

occupation. 

 

Alice Aurand DeLand ó49B 

The 49B section graduated 18. 

We have lost 10 members. The 

remaining 8 still stay in touch 

with each other! 

50ôs 

Veronica Borowiak Pierson ó51  

Retiredï Enjoying Crafts and 

reading 

 

B. ñJeanò Rutherford Maples 

ó51B  

I am retired. We have moved to a 

condo and love it. Our family is 

scattered from Toronto to Cali-

fornia. 

 

Frances Price ó51B 

Worked at McLaren General 

Hospitalï retired in November 

1985 from McLaren at that time 

I was head nurse (now known as 

nurse manager) in Ambulatury 

surgery dept. Took early retire-

ment after I received an offer 

that was too good to pass up. 

 

Elizabeth Campbell         Lingen-

felter ó54 

I live in Florida mid Oct. through 

mid May at 907 IVE Third St. 

Hallandale Bch, Fl. 33009 

 

Maxine Elliot Bloomfield ó56 

27 years as hospice volunteer 

 

 

 

Deanna Piechan Spencer ó59 

Retired 14 years ago from Alpena 

Regional Medical Center as PACU 

charge nurse. Have 5 grandchil-

dren and celebrated 50th wedding 

anniversary on 9-5-09. Enjoy trav-

eling and following 2 granddaugh-

ters softball careers in college. 

 

Janice Keyes Wilson ó59 

ñRetired for good in 2002ò- have 

an antiques shop. Travel frequently 

abroad- wherever. Just enjoy life 8 

grandchildren ages 5ï 19! 

 

Barbara Anderson Browneó59 

Retired from A.R.C 

 

Elaine Moore Kelsey ó59 

Retired since 96. I spend time at 

church, oil painting, knitting, cro-

cheting,  and sewing. Have 5 

grandchildren and 1 great grandson 

 

Tressa Johnson Jones ó59 

I work in cardiac step down. I 

worked Hurley ED, and L&D. Af-

ter graduation, I was accepted into 

a CRNA program in Connecticut, 

but chose to marry instead. At pre-

sent, I am divorced. I have 3 chil-

dren, 8 grandchildren,  and 2 great 

grandchildren. 

 

Joann Klemm Frank ó59 

Still working as a travel escort for 

superior travel of Flint and Frank-

enmuth travel. Have spent much of 

this summer at our place on Burt 

Lake with 5 of our 8 grandchil-

dren. Continue to serve in Parish 

Health Ministry at St. Lorenz Lu-

theran in Frankenmuth. 

 

 

 

 

Phyllis Eaton Donovan ó59 

Retired from Hurley 1990 (31 

years), 3 associative Degrees 

from Mott post retirement. Taught 

math at the Sylvan learning center  

2001-2007  

 

Pauline Jordan Barr ó59  

Retired  

 

Yvonne Rouse Braymer ó59 

Retired  

 

60ôs 
Mary James Goft ó61  

Retired 10 yrs. 2 girls 5 grand-

daughters. Spend winters in     

Florida. 

 

Janet Flynn Franks ó62  

Retired from public health Nurs-

ing in1998.Volunteer as a Parish 

Nurse and respite volunteer. Mar-

ried 45 yrs to Ed, 2 children and 4 

grandchildren  

 

Bonnie VanNatta Appleby ó62 

Retired RN worked in OB, ER 

and home health/ hospice  

 

Lenore Metcalf Calvert ó63 

Retired from Hurley Medical 

Center  after 43 yrs.  

 

Agnes Bendis Taylor ó63 

Retiredï 3 grandchildren. Volun-

teer for hospice, Genesee County 

Free Medical Clinic, and teach 

RCIC at St. Roberts Catholic 

Church. 

 

Mary Jane Monroe Veit ó64 

Graduated from HMC in 1964. 

Retired from HMC in 1994. Grad-

uated from U of M Flint with de-

gree in Health Care Education. 

Works Part time teaching Health 

Care and CPR Classes. 

 

KEEPING TRACK OF CLASSMATES!!!! 
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Catherine McCormick  

Whitehead ó64  

Happily retired - Enjoy 3 chil-

dren, 3 grandchildren and travel-

ing with husband in 5th wheel! 
 

Susan Jones Hegarty ó65 

Retired from Nursing Education 

in 2006. Now living the good life 

in Godôs country. 

 

Veronica Szymanski Gammons 

ó66 

BSN in 96-Belmont University 

(TN). Married to John for 45 yrs.. 

Working at Southern Hills Medi-

cal Center in Nashville, 2 sons 

and grandchildren. Interests; fam-

ily, gardening, sewing and    

quilting. 

 

Esma Rathbun Walkers ó66 

Married 40 yrs to Joe. Beginning 

44th year at McLaren! Working 

casual status at McLaren RMC in 

OB and special care nursery. En-

joy grandchildren, and remain 

active in church, choir, and 

church activities. 

  

Ludmila Ponomarenko Hogg ó67 

Retired in 2008, worked in 

McLaren OR on the Heart team. 

 

Joan Flewwelling La Porte ó67 

Summer Address 11575 Gerber 

Rd. Atlanta, Mich 48709 

 

Nancy Jones Johnson ó68 

Retired in 2005ï Iôm thrilled!! 

Enjoying my 1st grandchild 

(Esme) and my Gardens! 

 

70ôs 

Mary Lou Schnitzhofer Terry ó72 

Working full time in long term 

care as MDS coordinator 

Sharyl Gurden Hilliard ó74 

CRNA graduate from Hurley An-

esthesia  school in 1985, Now 

solo anesthesia provider at Harri-

son Community Hospital in OH. 

Also work at Ohio Valley Medi-

cal Center in Wheeling WV. 

 

Chris Callahan Chesny ô76  

Vice President of long term care 

and home care for Mid Michigan 

Health. BSN -U of M,  MHSA U 

of M 

 

Marie VanEmmerik Kane ô77 

Married 22yrs; 3 children 19, 17, 

and 16. Out of practice for 18 yrs. 

Plan on re-entering Critical care 

in fall 2009 Aloha to all my class-

mates and friends! 

 

Bruce LaBrecque ó78 

Physical Therapist working with 

pelvic pain, incontinence and dys-

function. Deliver seminars to oth-

er P.T.s/ Nurses on these topics. 

 

Margo Corrado Cowper ó78 

Married -21 yrs. 2 girls in college 

and H.S. I have worked in critical 

care, ED, education, and manage-

ment in nursing. Itôs all been 

good, a great career! 

 

Beth Prior Diehl-Svrjcek ô79 

Enrolled in Doctor of Nursing 

Practice program at JohnsHopkins 

University School of Nursing. 

 

80ôs 

Sonya Harris Moreau ô82  

Retired from Hurley as adminis-

trator for critical care. Also teach 

part time for Uof M-Flint. BSN 

from Ferris State in 1999 and 

MSN from Saginaw Valley in 

2006. 

Lisa Kozumplik Allen ó82 

BSN @ University of Texas at Arling-

ton. Faith community nurse program- 

Calvin College. Employed at BCBS 

Clinical Programs Development  

 

Traci Eisenbeis Sperry ô88 

Worked  at Hurley in Oncology from 

6/88 to 5/98. Preï admission testing 5/98 

to 2/09 and as a Quality Coordinator 

from 2/09 to present. Graduated ô92 from 

Uof M with BSN. Married with 3 Chil-

dren ages 11, 13, and 15. 

  

 90ôs 

Debra Dohrman Snider ó90 

BSN 1993 

Working as care manager for McLaren 

health plan for the past 2 years  

 

Nora Lewis Taylor Bieszak ó92 

Married on May 2nd 09 wow! 

 

LaShawn Brazwell Richard ó95  

Currently working weekends in the 

NICU pursuing BSN to go on to become 

a Family Nurse Practitioner  

 

KEEPING TRACK OF CLASSMATES!!!! 
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       2009 Scholarship Donations  
Donor Honor/ Memory Honoree 

Linda Philips Goodale  ó59     

Shirley McEachern Voorhees ó52B 

 

Memory Geraldine Masuch Walker ó52B 

B Jean Rutherford Maples ó51B Memory Barbara (Crimmins) Reuther 

Karen Bogard Aikin ó69     

Carol Hammond Parker ó64     

Sheron Rozanski Tembreull ó68     

Betty Ries McIntosh ó50 Memory Duane McIntosh 

Michele Perrigo Byrne ó71     

Anna Marie (Bragger) Vineyard ó42 Memory Anna Marie (Bragger) Vineyard 

Beth Prior Diehl-Svrjcek ó79 Honor Dr & Mrs Richard Prior 

Janice Sterling Dismond ó62 Memory Ethel McLennan 

Toni Chamberlain Hardy ó74     

Elizabeth Miron Helmer ó52B Memory Mary Ingraham Johnson 52B Donna Baum Groulx 52B 

Irene Olson Heywood ó55 Memory Janet Johnson Hinkle 

Veronica Borowiak Pierson ó51     

LaShawn Brazwell Richard ó95     

Susan Heidenreich Roth ó64     

Traci Eisenbeis Sperry ó88     

Judy Parks Mikhail ó78     

Pat Kerr Hoops ó53     

Audrey Cornell Kraemer  ó51B     

Elizabeth Campbell Lingenfelter ó54 Memory Harold Williams 

Joann Klemm Frank ó59 Memory Vera Klemm Burke RN 

Tressa Johnson Jones ó59 Memory Carole (Wentz) Trout 

Elaine Moore Kelsey ó59     

Deanna Piechan Spencer ó59     

Agnes Bendis Taylor ó63 Memory Carol Barthel 

Julianna  Budek Gulish  ó66 Memory Joseph Budek 

Esma Rathbun Walker ó66 Memory Orpha Brooks 

Barbara Landon Coon ó71     

Janet Seifferlein ó75     

Marie VanEmmerik Kane ó77     

Margo Corrado Cowper ó78     

Amy McCarty Fasullo ó78 Honor Lois Vedrody Stadnyk 

Kellie Miller Kahveci ó82     

Cynthia Hoover Sexton ó83 Memory C. Hoover (father)  

Diane Welker ó83     

Ruth Obregon ó64 Memory Dorothy Nelson 

Mark Wilcher ó72     

      Thank you for donating!  
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Please contact Kathy Linker 

if you know of any class-

mate who has passed on so 

Hurley alumni can properly 

acknowledge them. Contact 

info  KathyL@mottchc.org 

or 810 -659-9019 or the 

alumni office at                

810-262-9410 

Grad year 
  
NAME 

1936 Helen (Barton)Tookey  

1948 Thelma (Powers) Worthy  

1953 Lillian (Pelc) Maxon 

1956 Charlotte Ann (Eary) Conrad  

1958 Dorothy Hull Grisby 

1944 Kathaline (Hammond) Anderson 

1938 June (Spence) Brushaber  

1962 Kay (Wetters) Buelholz 

1986 David Vergison  

        In Memory of Those We Have Lost 

Calling All Hurley School of Nursing Memories  

We are still collecting memories of your days at Hurley School of Nursing. Those submitted are pub-

lished in the newsletter (see page 11-12) however there are many more out there so send in yours. (or 

bring to the banquet) 

Submit your memory                                                          Class of _______ 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_____Yes publish my name (optional)                                  Name _____________________ 

_____No do not publish my name                                          Phone________________________ 

                        Send to : 

                                             Diane Welker  

                                             2866 Hasler Lake Rd 

                                             Lapeer, MI 48446  or 

                               Email    welker.mom@gmail.com  

               

 

 

:  

 

 

 

   Hurley School of Nursing Annual Alumni Banquet 

Date: Friday October 15, 2010 

Time: Social Hour 6pm   Dinner At 7pm 

                     Cost: $25 (before September 30th)   

                                       ($30 after September 30th) 

                                               Cash bar 

                                                   Location: IMA Brookwood Golf Club and Banquet Center  

                                               6045 Davison Rd.  

                                          Burton  MI 48509  

                                                           (On the corner of Belsay and Davison Rd.) 

                                                         BANQUET RESERVATIONS DUE BY SEPT 30th  (pg15) 

  



 

 

 

     2009 Treasure's Report:    Submitted by Marcie Welker 
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THANKS FROM MARY (BARIL) ALTMANï NOW 103 YRS OLD! 
Mary (class of 1931) says, ñThank you for the lovely bouquet of flowers sent to her October 

2009 from the Hurley School of Nursing Alumni Association. She thanks us for the kindness 

and consideration on featuring her in the 2009 newsletter as the oldest living alumni of the   

Hurley School of Nursing. ñthat brought me so much joy!ò  

Best Wishes Now and Always, Mary  

Mail cards to: Mary Altman 

                            c/o Suzanne Knott 

                              844 8th Street,  

                                              Lake Linden, MI 49945 

 

OOPs! Sorry Mary we printed Maryôs maiden name in the 2009 newsletter as Mary Blyth in-

stead of Mary Baril Altmanï our apologies to both Maryôs! 

 

  

  

    

  
  

  

  

 

 

 

 

Expenses Paid Out 

  

Alumni Dinner                                          3994.20   

Addit. Banquet expenses                             293.07 
Meeting Expenses                  50.00  

Donations             

     Genesee Free Clinic/Hurley millage     2250.00  

Fundraising expenses                                 3375.92 

Misc refunds                                   153.00 

Awards                                                         698.00 
Newsletter & mailing                                 3073.55 

Office supplies                                               79.19 

Non-profit tax fee                                           20.00 

             TOTAL                                      13,986.93  
 

    12/31/09                    Balance   15, 069.37 
             

 

Balance 1/1/09                                             8,022.71 

 
Income 

Membership dues (annual & lifetime)                             2100.00 

Alumni Dinner                                                                 3960.00 
Alumni Dinner fund raisers                                               231.00

  

Student Nurse Scholarship fund                                      1546.00 
Graduate Nurse Scholarship fund                     250.00 

Transcript fees                                                                   320.00 

Fundraising items                         2556.98
    

Interest/misc                                                                         13.67 

CD (cashed in)                                                               10,055.94 

TOTAL                                    21,033.59

      

  

  Thank you from Beth Ferreyra                                              

(Hurley School of Nursingï Clinical Excellence Award Winner) 

 I am writing to express my deepest thanks for bestowing upon me this 
yearõs Clinical Excellence Award. I am truly honored  to have been chosen 
from the many other fine candidates that were up for consideration because 
I have the utmost respect for my fellow classmates and their abilities. 
It is true that I am a dedicated and hard worker who is quick to learn new 
skills. My abilities to use exceptional critical thinking skills and to deter-
mine appropriate interventions is through a combination of excellent profes-
sors and clinical faculty at the University of Michiganð Flint and my own 
personal standards to become the best nurse I can be. 
Please know that receiving this award, along with the success I have 
achieved in the program, provides confirmation of my dedication to the 
nursing profession and will allow me to make a positive impact on the fu-
ture of nursing.                 Beth Ferreyra , BA, MSA, BSN 

May 2010- Agnes Taylor (past president) 

of HSON alumni receives the award for 

the bronze category for the donation to 

the Genesee County Free Medical Clinic 

from the Hurley School of Nursing Alum-

ni. The 5K healing hands walk/run fund-

raiser raised close to $100,000 for the 

Genesee County Free Medical Clinic. 


